Gleaner - 1993-03-10

Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

ENGAGED

ROY-HOOKER - Mrs. Helen Roy is pleased to announce the engagement of her daughter Elizabeth Helen to Robert Blake Hooker, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hooker. An April 1993 wedding is planned.

IN MEMORIAM

DINEEN, Edward - In loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away March 12, 1988.

Five years have passed, Since that sad day When the one, we loved Was called away God took him home, it was His will Within our hearts he liveth still.

STEVENSON, Alma - In loving memory of a dear wife and mother who passed away March 21, 1992.

Her memory a daily thought.

> Floyd, Edith and Gabe Bill and Mary Shella and Stephen

BORN

MONIQUI-RICHARD -Lynne and Gino are very pleased to announce the arrival of their first child, a little boy named the at Mathieu, Valleyfield Hospital on Friday, Centre, February 19, 1993, weighing 6 lbs. 5 oz. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Hervé Richard and Mr. and Mrs. André Moniqui.

DIED

BAYER, Theodor - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on March 7th, 1993, Theodor Bayer, aged 71 years, beloved husband of the late the of Hildegarde Kreutz, Dear father of Helga (Robert Carter), Thea (James Colwell), and grandfather of Emily and Philip. visitation, funeral Wednesday service p.m. by J.M. 1:00 Sharpe Funeral Home, Champlain, 463 Hemmingford.

GUÉRIN, Lucienne (née Daoust) - In Ormstown on March 5, 1993, age 90, wife of the late Pierre Guérin. Survived by her children Jeanne D'Arc Holstein), (John Geralda, Pierrette (Guy Chretien), Claire (Jean-Guy Barrette), Normand (Ghislaine), Lilianne, Camille (Jeannette). Funeral service was held Monday, March 8 at 3 p.m. at St-Malachie Church in Ormstown. Arrangements made by McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc.

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank Blonde and Dr. Rubinovich also nursing staff, the therapists and all the staff workers at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital and the Catherine Booth Rehabilitation Centre for the excellent care I received during my stay for knee surgery and therapy. Thank you to family and friends for cards, phone calls and visits which were much appreciated. I would also like to thank Mrs. Jacobs at the Barrie Memorial Hospital who is helping me continue my therapy.

Ken Allen

Thank you to my family and friends for their continuous and enduring support of both Derek and I over these last three years during his long illness. Their unconditional love will hold strong throughout this most adverse time and their devotion will help and comfort me in the years ahead. Thank you to everyone for sym-pathy cards, letters and donations. And a word of thanks to all the wonderful and compassionate staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, the Emergency department, the 2nd floor, the lab and a very special thank you to Jean Legrand for always being there for Derek. I will never forget his kindness.

Sally Tilley

Thank you to Dr. G. Geukjian for his vigilant care of Derek over his long illness, whose professionalism and commitment insured that Derek always received the benefit of the best possible treatment. Moreover, we the family, thank you most sincerely for all your kindness and support during this difficult time.

Sally Tilley and family

Mrs. Winifred Egan mourned by many in Valleyfield area

The many friends of Winifred Egan (nee Fessey), were greatly saddened by her sudden death on Monday, March 1, 1993, at the age of 78.

The funeral Mass was held at 11 a.m. March 3, at Our Lady of Notre Dame Church, Bellerive.

Many friends came to pay their last respects and offer condolences to her family members.

Winnie was born in Valleyfield on November 6, 1914. The only child of the late Mark Fessey and Nancy Sharratt.

She attended the Gault Institute and at an early age became an employee at the old Montreal Cottons.

On September 27, 1941, she married Thomas Egan, who had emigrated from Burnley, England in 1927. Sadly, Tompre-deceased her in 1969.

The couple were blessed with four children, Carolyn, Michael (who pre-deceased her in 1976), Kathleen and David.

Winnie was a very loving, gentle person, always ready to help out her friends and family, without really intruding. She made many friends here over the years.

In 1957, she decided to convert to Catholicism (the religion of her husband), and on the recommendation of the priest, the couple were remarried that same year in Notre Dame Church, Bellerive. Subsequently, Winnie became an active member of the St. Ignatius Guild.

Guild.
Sadly, Winnie was never to become a grandmother, but she loved to knit baby garments, and wheneverone of her friends became a grandmother or greatgrandmother, she would be presented with a beautifully knitted outfit for the new baby. Winnie would quip that her grandchildren were Buddy and Matou (cats belonging to her daughter

Kathleen and son David).

She was always very kind and thoughtful to everyone, and had a keen sense of humor. She said an unkind word about anyone. Despite many problems she always avoided situations which might inconvenience her family or friends.

It was with great sadness that friends and bade her farewell, for she will be greatly missed by all of us who knew her.

Deepest sympathy is extended toher family: Carolyn and Jean-Claude Rivest; Kathleen and Jacques Vallée; all of Valleyfield; David and his new bride, Theresa (Ortona) of Athelstan, and Michael's widow, Gabrielle Lachance, of Valleyfield.

On April 30, Winnie's ashes will be laid to rest beside her beloved son, Michael, in the Valleyfield Catholic cemetery.

Elsie Melanson